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WHAT A GREAT GROUP OF OUR KIDS TURNED OUT FOR VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL AT TRINITY!  THANKS TO 

ALL THOSE THAT HELPED IN PROVIDING THIS OPPORTUNITY.   
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Thought I would share with you a fellow Lutheran pastor’s response to a 75 year old woman’s question about why she is suffering so 

much.  Minister Jim 

WHY ME 

Dear M.S. 

My sister Barbara is visiting me right now, and today at breakfast, we spoke of suffering.  She is uniquely qualified to speak on this as a 

member of two clubs nobody wants to join: the mother of a dead son, and diagnosed with breast cancer. 

This morning my sister reminded me of the most helpful thing anyone said to her about suffering. That person, who also was living with 

cancer, said to my sister that she (like you) struggled with the question “why me”. 

Friend, it is normal to scan our lives for casual factors when life heads south. Christians do it. Buddhists do it. New Age folks do it. All 

ask our own version of the same thing: Did I do something to deserve this? A hidden sin, karma of some sort? What brought this upon 

me? 

“Why me?” is as human a question as any I have heard, but that doesn’t mean it’s helpful.We also quietly ask the same question when 

bad things happen to other people. We always look for evidence of blame for them or us. It’s understandable. We must keep the chaos 

monster at a safe distance through any piety available. Because it’s terrifying to allow for the possibility that if it happened to them it 

could happen to us – and equally terrifying to admit we do not have the power to control the universe. Which brings me back to my 

sister’s friend, who said the most helpful thing. 

“I stopped asking why me,” she told my sister, “and started asking why NOT me?” 

M.S. I know you already know this, but I’m going to say it for my own sake. These are not words that ever belong in the mouth of anyone 

but ourselves. But for my sister, there is no “cancer sucks” coffee mug, or “everything happens for a reason” comment or purpose driven 

drive that did for her what that question “but why NOT me” did. Because realizing there was no satisfying answer to why NOT me 

helped her realize there was also no satisfying answer to why me. And this led her to radical acceptance of what is (not an endorsement, 

mind you, but acceptance). 

Life is capricious M.S. – in a moment everything can change. I wish I could tell you here’s what to do to avoid that. All I know is your ill 

health at this moment is no more punishment than my for-the-time-being good health is any reward. So, I wish you joy and good healing, 

M.S. I wish you freedom from the tyranny of “why” questions. I wish you long lists of things you love about yourself. I wish you 

pleasing memories. 

I wish you belly laughs and pain free napping and every good thing life has. 

Nadia 

(Next newsletter I will share Nadia’s answer to the theological question is God with me in my suffering) 

Minister Jim 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Trinity Bible School - 2024 



We are getting closer to making the new sound 

system for Trinity Church a reality with the gracious 

donations and fundraising efforts that have been 

made by our 

members and 

community.  

The council is 

in the process 

of getting bids 

for the system 

including state-

of-the-art 

speakers, 

microphones, 

amplifiers, 

monitors, 

cabling, etc. 

for the new 

sound system.  

Also included 

will be a video 

presentation 

system that 

will allow us to 

project our 

service 

information and update our video presentations for 

our streaming online.  Our fundraising efforts so is 

$17,352.   Thanks to all for your support! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to Chuck Folkens for the 

beautiful landscaping and taking care 

of our church grounds.  Also thanks 

to our summer lawn mowing crew for 

all you do!  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


